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I would first like to thank the panel for bringing us in to 
this interesting debate. I would like to make an intervention 
on gender issues from the perspective of a young man.  
 
Gender inequality systematically cuts through all levels of 
society within the ECE region, in the rest of the world as 
well as in this conference. The rule of men has a vast 
negative impact for women economically as well as socially, 
young women being particularly exposed. In our struggle for 
gender equality working with young men and young women is a 
key component, both in a short-term and a long-term 
perspective.  
 
An absolute prerequisite for achieving gender equality amongst 
youth is comprehensive sex education, for in and out of school 
youth. With comprehensive I mean a gender sensitive, rights 
based sex education which provides young people with the tools 
needed in order to express safely and enjoyable their 
individual sexuality. This in order to give young people the 
self-confidence needed in order to fight gender inequality as 
well as discrimination on basis of sexual orientation. I.e., 
education for girls about their reproduction is, while it is 
the right of every girl, just not enough to meet the challenge 
of gender inequality.  
 
The other side of the coin spells out as youth friendly, 
affordable and accessible sexual and reproductive health 
services including emergency contraception and safe abortion. 
This is particularly important in the empowerment of young 
women. Unwanted teenage pregnancy resulting in young mothers 
within the existing patriarchal norm systems strikes hard on 
the independence of young women and must be prevented.  
 
To conclude I would like to stress the importance of men. Men 
have the utmost responsibility not only to understand the 
illegitimate norm system that is in place throughout the world 
but also to take action to stop it. Evidence show that working 
with young men is indeed very effective and I would also like 
to state that it is just. In short, what men need to do to 
stop gender inequality, which in itself is a prerequisite to 
fight poverty, is to step down from our unfair share of power. 
 
Thank you. 


